
 
 

 

Parent information       July 1, 2021 
 
 

Dear patients, 

Dear parents and accompaniment of our child patients, 

 

the CORONA-Virus continues to influence our everyday hospital life. Therefore, we would like to give you 

information about our current regulations below. 

We ask for your attention! 

 

 

General hygiene rules 

 

Mouth and nose protection is mandatory in the entire hospital building. 

From December 21, 2020, visitors must also wear an FFP2 mask during their entire stay in the 

clinic. 
 

To be noted in general … Hand washing and disinfection is important … 

• Keep the greatest possible distance when 

coughing or sneezing - it is best to turn 

away. 

 

• Sneeze into the crook of your arm or into a 

tissue that you throw away. 

 

• Avoid contact when greeting other people. 

 

• Wash  your  hands  regularly and 

thoroughly with soap and water for at least 

20 seconds. 

 

• Keep your hands away from your face and 

avoid touching your mouth, eyes, or nose. 

• On arrival at the hospital. 

 

• After blowing your nose, sneezing or 

coughing. 

 

• Before food preparation and before eating. 

 

• After using the toilet. 

 

On the day of inpatient admission 

 

Please only arrive if you are healthy!  

If you are unsure, please contact the patient admission department in advance on 08052/171 0! 

 

• You pass the screening station and then go to the admission for administrative admission. Then 

go to the ward assigned to you and contact the nursing staff. 

 

• Patients and accompanying persons who may be admitted to the hospital receive a PoC antigen 

quick test and are tested for SARS-CoV-2. 

 

• Our care team coordinates the further admission processes and informs you accordingly. 



 

Physiotherapy and occupational therapy 

 

With a few exceptions, physiotherapy and occupational therapy take place in the patient's room. We ask 

that parents who are not involved in the therapy (e.g., parents of a fellow patient in the same room) leave 

the room upon request by the therapist in order to keep the number of people in the room as low as 

possible. 

 

Orthopedic technology 

 

Scans for orthotics as well as orthotic fittings take place in the room with a few exceptions. 

 

Meals: Buffet with mouth and nose protection (ffp2 mask) compulsory 

 

As usual, all meals are offered in buffet form. In order to avoid queuing, the nursing staff will inform you 

when you can come to the buffet. Mouth / nose protection is mandatory. Gloves and disinfectants are also 

available in front of the dining room. 

 

Schlawinertreff 

 

We have also adapted the offer of our “Schlawinertreff” to the current situation. The Schlawinertreff 

currently visits the children in the rooms and has offers ready that can be tinkered, painted or played in 

the rooms. 

 

Smoking area 

 

Smokers are allowed to leave the house with face masks and smoke in the designated area on the clinic 

premises (“bus shelter”). 

Please note that smoking on the rest of the Clinic ground including in front of the entrance is forbidden. 

 

Shopping service 

 

To support you, we offer a shopping service with the local Edeka store. You can get more detailed 

information about the ordering process and the service process on the information board of your ward. 

 

Important appeal and urgent request: 

Do not leave the clinic during your stay! 

We want to make the shelter within the clinic as safe as possible, especially for our child patient and 

patients! We therefore urgently ask you not to leave the clinic during your stay in order to protect against 

infection! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Visitor regulation 
taking into account the requirements of infection protection  

1.7.2021 

 

Our protection and hygiene concept must be adhered to. 

 

This includes wearing mouth / nose protection (ffp2-mask) within the clinic, as well as maintaining the 

minimum distance of 1.5 meters! 

 

The instructions of our employees are binding! 

 

 

In detail, the following visitor regulations apply to our house: 

 

• One visitor per patient may be received daily, even if an accompanying person is included. 
 

• Patients over 18 years of age, the accompanying person also counts as the visitor. 
 

• Visitors must wear an FFP2 mask at all times (including in the patient room) 
 

• With regard to an infection with SARS-CoV -2, visitors must present a negative PoC antigen rapid 

test or a negative PCR test no older than 48 hours. In this regard, it is possible to be tested on the 

relevant station. 
 

• If you show proof of a complete vaccination against COVID-19 or proof of recovery from the 

disease when entering the clinic no test additionally is needed. 
 

• Due to the entry ban for children and young people under the age of 16, visits by (sibling) children 

are unfortunately still not allowed. 
 

• There are no fixed visiting times. However, the clinic may only be entered once a day before 5:00 

p.m. in order to pass the screening station and have the documentary data recorded. Please then 

register with the nurses on the ward before entering the room and sign out when you leave the 

hospital. 
 

• Mouth and nose protection (ffp2-mask) is mandatory within the clinic, including in the patient 

room! 
 

• The visit is received in the patient's room respecting the max. amount of persons allowed in one 

room. 
 

• It should be noted that no more than five people are in a patient room. 
 

• Visitors who have had signs of a respiratory illness or a feverish infection in the last 14 days as 

well as people who have had contact with a SARS-CoV2 virus (coronavirus) and / or a suspected 

case in the last 14 days or who have had contact in the last 14 days in a risk area (according to 

RKI) are not allowed to enter the clinic! 

 

 

If you have any questions, please contact our reception at 08052 / 171-0 or by mail: empfang@bz-

aschau.de 

  
 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your care and your responsible cooperation! 
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